
 

 

 

Media Advisory 

August 30, 2023      South Shore Boat Launch Closure  East Ferris, ON 
              

  
Please be advised that the South Shore Boat Launch on Lake Nosbonsing will be 
closed for the remainder of the season as of Tuesday September 5th, 2023 at 8:00am. 

For boat access to Lake Nosbonsing for the remainder of 2023, please use the boat 
launch located on Big Moose Road on the north side of the lake. 

The boat launch closure is required to facilitate an expansion to the boat launch in 
advance of the 2024 season. The boat launch property will become a construction site 
starting on Tuesday September 5th and will no longer be able to be safely used by the 
public during construction. 

The boat launch expansion project will see the South Shore Boat Launch get a second 
boat launch ramp with an associated dock. The existing ramp is being replaced with 
new concrete for both the in water and above water portions. The parking lot is also 
being expanded to accommodate better vehicular movement and parking around the 
site.  

Once complete, this boat launch will be capable of handling double the traffic that it 
currently supports with improved parking and an improved site layout. The project will 
be completed before winter and will reopen to the public for summer use for the start of 
the 2024 season. Winter use for snowmobile access to Lake Nosbonsing will not be 
affected by this project. 

We apologize for any inconveniences that this will cause for the remainder of 2023 and 
thank you for your understanding. 

For questions related to the boat launch closure, please contact Greg Kirton, Director of 
Community Services: 

Email: greg.kirton@eastferris.ca 

Phone: 705-752-2740 ext. 223 
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